

Jonathan Holloway, President Rutgers, The State University of New Jersey Winants Hall • 7 College Avenue

Vinants Hall • 7 College Avenue New Brunswick, NJ 08901

Web: rutgers.edu • Email: president@rutgers.edu Phone: 848-932-7454 • Fax: 732-932-0308

August 5, 2022

Vicki L. Hewitt, Ed.D. University Senate Rutgers, The State University of New Jersey 335 George Street, Suite 1250 New Brunswick, NJ 08901

Dear Dr. Hewitt,

I am writing in response to the University Senate's Recommendation to Upgrade/Update the Presentation of Rutgers University's Annual Budget. My thanks to the Senate and its Budget and Finance Committee for these recommendations.

As you know, I have sought to bring clarity and transparency to the university's budget process. In the past year, I launched a new tradition of presenting an annual budget address to the University Senate and announced the launch of an improved budget website that provides detailed account of the approved budget for the current fiscal year and explains the overall components of the budget as well as the buddget process.

I will share your recommendations with Executive Vice President Mike Gower in the interest of continuing to improve our effort to communicate clearly about the university budget and the priorities it supports.

Sincerely,

Jonathan Holloway

cc: J. Michael Gower, Executive Vice President and Chief Financial Officer